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Memorandum of Understanding on the Social Implementation of 
Hydrogen Energy between the Tokyo Metropolitan Government 

and the State of New South Wales  

The Tokyo Metropolitan Government and the State of New South Wales have 

confirmed that both states will further strengthen the cooperative relationship they have 

built to date, collaborate in the following areas as trailblazers of energy transition, 

accelerate the social implementation of hydrogen energy by combining their wisdom 

and experience, and take the lead in the international community from both 

environmental and economic perspectives. 

Both states have also shared their intention to have practical exchanges to further 

develop the friendly and cooperative relationship between them. 

(1) Creation of an international supply chain 

(2) Technology development 

(3) Increase in demand 

(4) Other matters both states deem necessary for the social implementation of 

hydrogen. 

Both states have decided to ensure the promotion of exchange and cooperation in the 

areas agreed upon by them by appointing the Bureau of Industrial and Labor Affairs, 

Tokyo Metropolitan Government and the Department of Climate Change, Energy, the 

Environment and Water, New South Wales Government as the responsible 

organisations. 

This Memorandum has been made in duplicate in English and Japanese, both equally 

authentic. Both cities shall hold one copy of each text. 

This Memorandum is signed in the State of New South Wales on February  , 2024 and 

will be effective from the date signed by both states. 

 

 

 

Director General, Bureau of Industrial and 

Labor Affairs, Tokyo Metropolitan 

Government 

 

Masahiko Sakamoto 

Minister for Climate Change, Minister for 

Energy, Minister for the Environment, 

Minister for Heritage, New South Wales 

Government  

Penny Sharpe 

 


